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Hello all!

Each time | write a prayer letter, | am amazed at how good God has been to our family! How God uses people like us, I’ll nev-
er understand, but I’'m glad He does! | do apologize, | realize | have skipped an entire letter. We have been so busy in the
work of the Lord in the last 4 months. We have been in churches in the states of OH, NC, CO, TN, WV, MO, VA and KY the past
4 months! In our last letter, | spoke about our meeting in Beach Park, lllinois. Since the meeting, the church continues to go
out soul winning and doing Bible hand out. Over 150 souls have been saved since we left! What a blessing!

We were invited to come and sing at a youth camp with Providence Road Baptist Church. What a wonderful time we had!
The Spirit of the Lord moved so much in the services, and we saw 14 young people get saved! Pastor Ballard at Exodus Baptist
church asked us to come to his church the following Sunday, and one of the youth that had been at the camp fell under con-

viction, and asked Christ to save her!

I had the privilege to go back to Craig, Colorado to help Pastor Jamie Williams who D
% has taken the Church plant out there. He is doing an amazing job out there, and God
has provided a building that used to be a bank! The funny thing is, it looks more like
a Church than a bank. | was able to assist in some demo work- my favorite- who

‘ D o1 doesn’t like to tear up stuff! | was also able to help him get some future plans oo
together for projects on the building to get a platform, nursery, fellowship area and so on. | greatly enjoyed my time out
there! Please keep Victory in Grace Baptist Church and the Williams family in your prayers.

! In September, we went to Green Springs, WV with the burden to plant a Church. The
Church that was in this town had been closed for 15 years. Once we got there, we found

out that the people had been praying for revival for that town for 17 years, specifically
__in the form of a TENT REVIVAL! We have had our eye on a building for some time before 2

the meeting, and have been trying to get information on how to contact the owner. '
While we were there, we found out who the owner of the building was. We were told he was not easy to get along with and

“good luck.” Brother Bryan and Pastor Lake, (sponsoring Pastor of the Church plant), went to meet the fellow and talk about
the building. As Brother Bryan was talking to the fellow, he gave him the gospel, and he got saved! He also welcomed the
idea to make the building a Church again! The man that owns the building is part owner with his niece, and we are praying to
purchase the building and do the renovations. There is a man with a family who wants to take the Church and several fami-
lies who want to attend. It is so amazing to watch God work! Please keep this work in Green Springs, . :
WV in your prayers!

As you know, we have been praying about a truck to pull the tent trailer with. | recently had my truck
in the shop to work on the brakes, and the mechanic told me that | needed to stop pulling the trailer

immediately. The problem was, we had a tent meeting planned in Texas, leaving within a week! | had

been looking and praying, and found this 2006 Ford 350 Lariat dually for $20,000. The truck is super clean, and the interior is
immaculate! | looked at several others and all were comparable milage and year with the same price or higher. Please pray
for safety on our upcoming trip and that God will bless the meeting!

“Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his har-



